






From: Joseph Maughon <josephmaughon@gmail.com> 

Sent: Monday, December 7, 2020 2:46 PM 

To: PDR Land Use Admin 

Subject: Comment on Planning Commission Mtg today 12/7/20 

 

CAUTION: This message is from an external sender - Do not open attachments or click links unless you recognize 

the sender's address and know the content is safe. 

 

   

Good afternoon,  

 

I tuned in to the Planning Commission's meeting today using the link for streaming provided in 

the mailed notice. Being unaware that there would be no option provided for comment via this 

means, I called in by telephone only when the floor was opened for comments and questions 

(which was the first time I realized there would be no option for those streaming the conference 

to comment via the streaming page), but, having no instructions on how to comment via 

telephone (other than instructions that were given orally, quickly and over a tinny mic, and not 

repeated--I do greatly appreciate the Planning Commission's work to accommodate all the 

changes Coronavirus has required, but I do not feel this gave adequate opportunity for comment), 

was still unable to comment. 

 

I would have liked to comment on Agenda Item 11 (ORD. 2020-250). I am a resident of one of 

the properties directly across from the subject properties. I bought this property knowing that 

those properties were zoned residential, and eager to see residences eventually go up across from 

me, thereby likely increasing property value by making this a "newer" neighborhood. I would 

like to share my objection to a rezoning that would do the opposite, decreasing property values in 

the various established residential properties directly across from the subject properties as well as 

the whole neighborhood, which branches northward using Westover Gardens Blvd, which is 

adjacent to one of the subject properties. 

 

The established residential properties in this neighborhood are single-family, and do provide 

housing for many young families, who pump money and employment into the surrounding 

businesses. These businesses include a grocery store and various restaurants within walking 

distance, and many more less than a five-minute drive away. Moreover, it is surely because of 

nearby neighborhoods like this that areas like Forest Hill--which has seen the addition of new 

branches of some of Richmond's most successful and beloved businesses, such as The Veil 

Brewing Company and Blanchard's Roasting Company, among others preexisting these and 

some planned to come soon--have seen great success recently.  

 

Reducing property values here by rezoning to allow for nonresidential uses (which are always an 

eyesore when directly across from a beautiful neighborhood, no matter how well-designed they 

may be) directly across from the neighborhood would have results antithetical to the great 

progress this area has seen. I do not believe this proposed rezoning would be beneficial for this 

great city. 



 

I am not sure these sentiments will be in any way effective in light of the fact that I was unable to 

make them in real time, but I wanted to send this email hoping that perhaps it could be used.  

 

Thank you and kind regards, 

 

 

--  

Joseph Maughon 


